
March 7, 2023 

Mr. Chuck Schram 
Director, Power Supply 
LG&E and Kentucky Utilities 
220 West Main Street 
Louisville, KY  40202 

Dear Chuck, 

Our corporate vision is to be a leading provider of energy services with a commitment to develop safe and reliable 
infrastructure. We pride ourselves on a reputation of meeting our service obligations to our customers and protect 
it by placing the utmost importance on preventative maintenance and preparation. Boardwalk shares a long 
history of reliable service with LG&E and KU including over twenty years of service to the Trimble County power 
plant and over eight years at the Cane Run 7 power plant.  

During Winter Storm Elliott, Texas Gas experienced issues at its Slaughters Compressor Station that affected our 
at contractual pressures when a control unit on a valve 

failed due to icing. billion cubic feet per 
day of storage capacity from storage fields in Kentucky and Indiana to replace lost supply on the north end of our 
system. 

As part of our continued efforts to prepare for future winter storm events, we are developing the following system 
improvements: 

Additional maintenance checks on control and other critical equipment prior to severe winter weather 
events 
Additional temporary covers and heating equipment on critical equipment that is exposed to the 
elements. 
Work with our control center to turn on compression and run it in a bypass or unloaded condition, when 
physically and hydraulically feasible, so it will be ready for full load when needed. 
Fabricate and install permanent structures over certain critical control equipment and include appropriate 
heat equipment. 
Boardwalk continues to review potential site-specific improvements, including but not limited to, pipeline 
system(s), horsepower reliability, redundant horsepower, electrical power generation, air systems, fuel 
systems, and ancillary equipment. 

We appreciate our partnership with LG&E and KU and look forward to providing dependable service for years to 
come.  

Best Regards, 

Charles B. Backstrom 
VP Marketing and Business Development 

Case No. 2022-00402 
Attachment to Response to PSC-1 Question No. 58(a) 

Page 1 of 1 
Schram




